A letter of thanks to Hungary for rejecting Islamization
Dear Mr Prime Minister, dear Members of the Hungarian Government,
the Byzantine Catholic Patriarchate would like to thank You on behalf of all honest citizens of the Czech and Slovak Republics for having stood against Goliath like David. On 17 December 2018, You did not sign the UN crafty pact on so-called refugees the aim of which is the same as that of the pact on migrants, i.e. Islamization.
It is very sad that the politicians of the Czech Republic, Slovakia and Poland let themselves be deceived and betrayed their own nations. If only they opened their eyes at least now and put a definite stop to the self-destruction programme.
Francis Bergoglio threatened the V4 countries with hell unless they accepted Islamization. But it is him who will go to hell unless he repents of his crimes, heresies and apostasy!
The Vatican which was actively involved in the adoption of the Global Compact resembles a shepherd who opens the door to the sheepfold wide for wolves. You, by contrast, protect not only Your own sheep but You desire to save all Europe for Christ and His Gospel.
Dear Prime Minister, we perceive the truthfulness of Your statement, “Either Europe will be Christian or there will be no Europe.” May all who are responsible for the European nations understand this!
In Christ,
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